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PAR I SH OFFICE S T A F F
CLERK TO COUNCIL 

DOMINIC WARNER

ADMINISTRATION OFFICER P/T
ELAINE WEBB

COMMUNITY OFFICER / COMMITTEE CLERK 
P/TIME  TRACEY JONES

ENVIRONMENT OFFICERS
JOHN McLINTON  

MITCH MITCHENER

RESPONSIBLE FINANCIAL OFFICER 
P/TIME LISA BRADLEY

ADMIN ASSISTANT P/TIME
TRACEY WAISTNEDGE

LANDSCAPE MANAGER 
DANIEL MOTT

T: 01908 608559
E: admin@campbell-park.gov.uk
W: www.campbell-park.gov.uk

POST OR CALL IN TO THE PARISH 
OFFICE: 
1 Pencarrow Place, Fishermead, 
Milton Keynes MK6 2AS

OPENING HOURS:
Monday – Thursday: 10am to 4pm 
Friday: 10am to 3pm

COMMUNITY CENTRES EMAIL: 
bookings@campbell-park.gov.uk

HOW TO CONTACT US MEETINGS

Please come along and see how 
the Parish Council conducts its 

business. 

Parish council meetings are held on 
the third Tuesday of each month, 

starting at 7.30pm, 
at the Oldbrook Centre, 

Oldbrook Boulevard 
(opposite oldbrook green). 

Visitors are welcome 
T H E  N E X T  M E E T I N G 

D A T E S  A R E :  

15 October       19 November
17 December



We will be updating you 
quarterly on the work required 
to deliver the landscape service 
throughout the Parish. There 
is a great deal of preparation 
required for the Parish Council 
to be ready for April 2020 when 
we take on the landscaping 
from Milton Keynes Council 
and take in-house the delivery 
of the current landscaping 
contract, which up till now has 
been carried out by an outside 
contractor.

As of the 1st 
November 2019 we 
will be delivering the 
landscape service 
at Oldbrook Green, 
Fishermead and 
Woolstone Sports 
Grounds, our allotment 
sites and the pond at 
Woolstone.

In readiness for the task ahead 
we have recruited a Landscape 
Supervisor and one Operative 
who will be staring work this 
month.

The winter months, with their 
short days, give restricted 
opportunity for some work, 
however, during this time 

Landscape Service Update

we will be mapping out the 
landscaping in the Parish, 
familiarising ourselves with the 
variety of planting, drawing up 
maintenance schedules, short, 
medium and long term and 
receiving training on Health & 
Safety issues, and the machinery 
necessary for the delivery of the 
service.

The Depot on Oldbrook Green 
has been identified as the base 
for the delivery of the service.   
The current building does not 
provide adequate security, 
parking, storage or amenities 
required. The site will need to 
provide facilities for the staff 
using the depot (toilet, shower, 
mess room), storage for smaller 
tools and equipment, an area 
to undertake maintenance of 
equipment, a diesel storage 
tank with power, area to store 
materials and chemicals, yard 
area to park vehicles, wash 
down area with separation tank 
to clean down machinery, all in a 
safe and secure site.

A planning application to 
expand the depot to provide 
an additional secure equipment 
store and yard space has been 
submitted to Milton Keynes 
Council.
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Consultation Report

Milton Keynes Council is 
currently in the process 
of reviewing all 27 of its 
designated conservation 
areas, including the one in 
Willen.
Conservation areas are designated 
to promote better design for 
proposed new buildings, place 
limits on advertising, discourage 
alterations that would harm local 
character, limit works that can 
be carried out without planning 
permission (permitted development) 
and provide controls over loss or 
harm to trees and the demolition of 
unlisted buildings.
 
For the management of 
conservation areas to be effective 
the council should have up to date 
information about a designated 
location and what makes it 
special. This helps to manage 
changes to those locations whilst 
avoiding or minimising harm. 
Conservation area reviews are 
the means by which the success 
of change management through 
planning controls are assessed 
and any necessary adjustments to 
boundaries or changes of emphasis 
to management policies are made.
 
Milton Keynes Council has 
commenced the process of writing 
a draft review document for Willen 
which will contain a history of the 
buildings and places included in 
the conservation area, a character 
statement and a management 
plan. A consultation period 
will commence on the 21st of 
October for a 6 week period 
so that local residents have an 
opportunity to contribute to 
a better understanding of the 
conservation area.  The details of 
how to contribute will be provided 
at the time of the consultation.
 
The existing conservation area 
was first designated in 1977. The 
existing boundary may be viewed 
at  https://www.milton-keynes.
gov.uk/planning-and-building/
conservation-and-archaeology/
conservation-areas-in-milton-
keynes.  
 
Further information about 
conservation areas may be found 
at:  https://historicengland.org.
uk/listing/what-is-designation/
local/conservation-areas/
 
Details about the conservation area 
review consultation will be available 
for six weeks starting on 21.1019 at 
https://www.milton-keynes.gov.
uk/search?q=consultation+finder

Willen Conservation 
Area Review
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Meeting Dates
COUNCIL 
15 October
19 November
17 December
Tuesday 7.30pm 

PLANNING, INFRASTRUCTURE & 
TRANSPORT COMMITTEE
7 October
4 November
2 December
Monday 6.30pm

FINANCE, ADMINISTRATION 
& POLICY COMMITTEE 
1 October
5 November
3 December
Tuesday 6.30pm

BUILDING & PROPERTY 
PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE
8 October
12 November
10 December
Tuesday 6.30pm

COMMUNITY & SOCIAL 
WELLBEING COMMITTEE 
21 October
25 November
Monday 6.30pm

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE
22 October
26 November
9 December
Tuesday 6.30pm

* All meetings held at the 
Oldbrook Centre, Oldbrook 
Boulevard, Oldbrook, MK6 2QA

Co
uncillors’

SURGERIES

OLDBROOK
 Surgeries are held on the 
third Saturday of every 

month between 1pm and 3pm 
at the Oldbrook Centre, 

Oldbrook Boulevard

Dates for the next 
2 meetings are:
Coffee & Chat 

10am – 12noon
19 October

16 November
21 December

.........

SPRINGFIELD 
Surgeries are held on the first 
(11.30am to 1pm) and second 
(12.30pm and 2pm) Saturday 

of every month at the 
Springfield Centre, Springfield 

Boulevard

Dates for the next 
3 meetings are:

5 and 12 October
2 and 9 November
7 and 14 December

........

WILLEN
Surgeries are held on the first 
Wednesday of every month 
between 6.30pm and 7.30pm 

at Willen Pavilion, 
22 Portland Drive, Willen

Dates for the next 
2 meetings are:

6 November
4 December

Surgeries are regularly held 
by councillors. This is an 

opportunity for residents to 
raise any issues or concerns 
they may have pertaining to 

the area where they live.

LIVE RECORDING DATE: 

Thursdays 7pm - 8pm

REPEAT BROADCAST DATE: 

Tuesdays 11am - 12 noon

Host: Brian Greenwood

Park Life Radio Show 

on Secklow   Sounds

LAST TECH 
& TEA EVENT 
FOR 2019

Willen Pavilion on 

Tuesday 29th October, 
10am-1pm

See Page 12 For Details

SPRINGFIELD & OLDBROOK 
CENTRES AVAILABLE FOR HIRE

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
bookings@campbell-park.gov.uk

OR VISIT OUR WEBSITE
www.campbell-park.gov.uk

halloweentea party at Springfield Centre on 
Saturday 26th October 2pm-4pm.
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Advice Worker

Residents of the Parish should 
not face struggles alone when it 
not a fault of their own, but they 
can seek advice in the Parish. 
Residents could become more 
vulnerable in terms of financial 
strains/burdens.

Information obtained from local 
citizens is not going to be mis-
handled or divulged to anyone 
who has no need to see/know 
without consent.

I have worked in the community 
of different Parishes. I am aware 
of the needs of people in the 
Parishes. My aim is to focus 
on local residents of the Parish 
to advise them with concerned 

matters and to alleviate their 
lives.

Respectful:
My approach is non-judgemental 
with a good listening ear. I will 
ensure that I will work with you 
to achieve what you need. I 
will also learn things from you, 
and so you will from me, and 
together we can work as a team 
within the Parish.

So if you need advice for the 
above matters, do pop into the 
Parish Office where I will able to 
arrange a suitable day and time 
to see you.

Priscilla Hogan

Campbell Park Parish 
Council has employed 
an Advice Worker for 
the Parish to help advise 
residents. I have therefore 
taken up this role. My 
name is Priscilla 
Hogan.

Fundamental Issues
There is a common syndrome 
which affect many people 
to become homeless due 
to not having money mainly 
because they don’t have a job. 
Then families concerned lives 
can change drastically. For 
example, Benefit, Council Tax, 
Arrears Housing, Utility Bills, 
Money Management, Family or 
Domestic difficulties and many 
more. All these issues can lead 
to homelessness.

These matters changes ways of 
how one would have had been 
living prior to the situation they 
find themselves in, especially 
when vital services are hidden 
and residents are NOT being 
aware of where to go or to ask 
next! Many residents are not 
aware of where to find services 
and or how to contact those 
relevant services to acquire 
assistants. I would then advise 
residents and or signposting 
to appropriate services they so 
need.

?

?

Campbell Park Parish Council
? ?
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Play equipment has been 
agreed for the  Pirate Park 

on Fishermead and 

will be installed soon

CAMPBELL 
PARK 
PARISH 
COUNCIL

Caring within the community

Join Us on social media
Connect with us and stay updated about our activities
in and around the parish

C A M P B E L L  PA R K  PA R I S H  C O U N C I L 
1 Pencarrow Place, Fishermead, Milton Keynes  MK6 2AS

Campbell Park Parish Council-News

@CPParishCouncil

@campbellpark_parishcouncil
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Play  Area Improvements
We are very pleased with the new look 
play area in Springfield, located between 
Turnmill Avenue and Springfield Boulevard.  
We have provided new swings, see-saw, 
roundabout and a new colourful multi play 
unit.

We are also really happy to have a new 
multi play unit at the Robert Hooke 
Play Area in Willen, as well as having 
improvements to the shelter completed. 
There are some new science related play 
items, in keeping with the Robert Hooke 
connections also at this play area.  Pupils 
at Willen School chose which item items 
would be installed here – so look out for 
these.

Both projects were jointly funded by 
Milton Keynes Council and Campbell 
Park Parish Council and now offers a 
wide range of play equipment for 
local children to enjoy.

In an effort to try and offer more FREE activities for 
local children in the summer holidays, which we know 
is an expensive time for families, our Community 
& Social Wellbeing Committee decided to run 3 
sessions during the summer holiday where children 
could come along and enjoy some craft activities and 
have lunch (free of charge).

The first session was held at the Springfield Centre, 
which was a great success with over 50 people 
attending and we received some positive feedback.

Unfortunately, the following 2 sessions in Oldbrook 
and Fishermead were not as popular, in fact no-one 
came! This was disheartening, but we acknowledge 
that we need earlier planning and improvements to 
the advertising for events like these in the future. 

Summer Holiday Arts & Craft Sessions

Email us at 
admin@campbell-park.gov.uk

We would 
APPRECIATE 
any feedback 

or ideas 
you have  

Do you think these types of activities are a good idea? 
Did you know about these sessions? 

 Would you have come along if you did?

Campbell Park Parish Council
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JOB OPPORTUNITIES
Community Centre Caretaker/

Cleaner Vacancies

Campbell Park Parish Council (CPPC) controls 
and manages community centres in Oldbrook 
(next to Oldbrook First School) and Springfield 
(next to the One Stop Shop).

Both are open seven days a week, providing
facilities used by a variety of community, charity
and faith groups.

The Parish Council is currently recruiting part 
time caretaker / cleaners for the centres, 
and would like to hear from local candidates 
interested in applying for the posts.

Ideally candidates will have experience in a 
similar post, as well as a flexible approach to 
duties,
location and hours of work.

Good communication and customer service skills
are essential. Successful candidates will be
required to undertake a DBS  check.

Potential candidates for the posts, should 
e-mail admin@campbell-park.gov.uk 
or call 01908 608559 to request an 
application pack.

_ CPPC is an equal opportunities employer

WOOLSTONE COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 

 

To hire the Woolstone community centre for parties why not book this outstanding venue for 
your next event. 

This community Centre/Church can accommodate functions ranging from birthday and 
anniversary parties to wedding receptions and evening functions. Can also take bookings for 
the hire of the hall for user groups for week days & Saturdays 

The perfect setting for your event photos Facilities include. Seating  for approximately 
70. Car park, fully equipped  kitchen, free Wi-Fi, beautiful maple floor, disabled access and toilet 
with wheelchair access. 

E-mail woolstonecommunitycentre@outlook.com 

Call 07840-924532 
 

WOOLSTONE COMMUNITY CENTRE

To hire the Woolstone community centre for parties why not 
book this outstanding venue for your next event.

This community Centre/Church can accommodate functions 
ranging from birthday and anniversary parties to wedding 
receptions and evening functions. Can also take bookings for 
the hire of the hall for user groups for week days & Saturdays

The perfect setting for your event photos Facilities include. 
Seating for approximately 70. Car park, fully equipped kitchen, 
free Wi-Fi, beautiful maple floor, disabled access and toilet with 
wheelchair access.

E-mail  

woolstonecommunitycentre@outlook.com

Call  

07840-924532

Elaine, who has been with the
Parish Council for over 15 years is 
well known for her efficiency and commitment 
to excellence in her work.
 
Due to a move out the area, Elaine now works 
remotely for the Council on a part-time basis, 
her presence in the Office is greatly missed.

Visitors to the Parish Office
will notice that our Deputy 
Clerk, Elaine Webb, is now 
absent from the Office.
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We would like to thank 
all our residents who 
responded to the 
consultation, 704 
households in all, 
an 11.89% return rate, 
our highest yet.

The questionnaire was divided 
into 3 sections, Campbell Park 
Parish Council Service Provision, 
Landscaping and Precept.

In the first section you were 
asked to prioritise 3 out of 12 
services, namely: 

Community Centre 
improvements / ongoing 
improvement of Parish 
recreation & sports grounds / 
Parish Family picnics/fun days 
/ Grants to local community 
groups & community facilities / 
Civil Contingency response and 
resources / Parish Community 
events / local traffic schemes/
improvements / Play area 
improvements (in partnership 
with MKC) / Dog waste bins 
/ litter bins/ Celebration/
Commemorative community 
events / Community legal 
representation on planning 
issues.

Your Priorities
Your top priority was Local 
Traffic Schemes/Improvements 
[27.54%], with Litter Bins 
topping your second and third 
priorities [21.66%] and [13.88%) 
respectively.

Consultation
Following our consultation with 
you in July 2018, we asked for 
your views on the landscape 
service provided by Milton 

Budget / Precept
Campbell Park Parish Council

Keynes Council (MKC) and if 
you were in favour of the Parish 
Council taking over the service 
from MKC and if you were 
prepared to pay an additional 
Precept of £30 (Band D) to 
cover the associated costs 
in delivering the landscaping 
service.  

The majority of those who 
responded to the consultation 
were in favour of the Parish 
Council taking on the service 
and were prepared to pay the 
increase in the precept.

Maintenance Strategy
As you will appreciate there 
is a great deal of work to be 
done before we take over the 
contract from MKC in April 
2020, not least the recruitment 
of staff, purchasing equipment 
and developing the landscape 
depot at Oldbrook in readiness 
for April 2020 (see page 3 for 
an update on the delivery of the 
landscape service).  With this 
in mind in Section 2 we asked 
for your views on the current 
landscaping in your area in order 
to develop an effective Parish 
wide maintenance strategy, and 
invited you to prioritise two 
areas of landscaping that you 
believed would make a positive 
impact on your area.  
Your first priority was
Hedge cutting (62.48%) 
followed by Grass cutting as 

your second priority 
(39.84%). These priorities 
were consistent on a ward by 
ward basis.

In Section 3, we asked 
for your views on the level of 
the precept. In our introductory 
letter to the consultation, we 
advised you that the Parish 
Council had made an “in 
principle” decision to increase 
the precept by 5% equating to 
an additional cost of £8.79 per 
annum on a Band D property. 
We were pleased that you 
acknowledged that providing 
services costs money and this 
was reflected in your response, 
with 61.60% of you in favour of 
increasing the precept up to 5% 
compared to 38.40% who were 
against a rise in the precept. 

Your response to the 
consultation will be considered 
by our Committees and Council 
over the next 3 months and will 
assist us in setting our targets 
and budgets for 2020/2021.

The full report with a 
breakdown by wards 
will be available on 
our website at the end 
of October and once 
again we would like to 
thank you for taking the 
time to respond to the 
consultation.    

The Parish Council is here to 
serve the needs of our residents 
and where possible to deliver the 
services you would like. We not 
only value your input but need 
it to serve you in the best way 
possible.
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Milton Keynes Reader Service 
is a local Charity offering free 
services to any adult living in the 
Milton Keynes area who finds 
reading and writing difficult due 
to physical or visual disability. 
Currently the Charity provides 
one to one support to over 100 
Service Users across Milton 
Keynes.

These  services  include:
A face to face reading and 
writing service for people in their 
own homes. This can include 
help with correspondence and 
form filling, or reading just for 
pleasure.

MILTON KEYNES

A facilitation service which 
includes a “shop and see” 
service where a volunteer 
will take a service user either 
grocery or general shopping.

Help with one-off trips to the 
theatre, cinema, seminars, 
museums, art galleries or other 
educational or cultural activities.

Our trained volunteers are DBS 
checked and carefully matched 
with their service user to enable 
them to develop a successful 
and long-lasting relationship.

As a totally blind resident living 

within the Campbell park parish 
boundary I use this service on a 
regular basis. It gives me choice 
and control that I otherwise 
might not experience. 

Any potential volunteers or 
service users should contact 
Tracy, the Co-ordinator.

on 01908 231 123 

or email 
mkreaderservice@
yahoo.co.uk

Reader Service

Together we can create moments of joy 
for people living with dementia
Age UK Milton Keynes is a local, independent charity that encourages people to find out how they can make life 
with dementia a little easier, and how they can support loved ones living with the condition.  One in six people 
over 80 have dementia in the UK.  Using figures from the Office for National Statistics (ONS) it is estimated that 
over 2,000 people in Milton Keynes are living with dementia.  

Janet Doran, Chief Executive of Age UK Milton Keynes, says: “We all know someone affected by dementia, although we 
might not realise it.  By asking everyone to be more patient, be more understanding and don’t be scared of older relatives who 
have been diagnosed, we can all do our bit to make our community more ‘dementia friendly’.”

Older residents of Campbell Park Parish, living in Fishermead, Oldbrook, Springfield, Willen and Woolstone, will 
find that The Peartree Centre is a convenient and welcoming location where two clubs designed especially for 
people living with a diagnosis of dementia run every Monday and Friday afternoon. 

The Peartree Memory Clubs give people the chance to enjoy social 
interaction in a friendly, supportive environment.  Carers can have a 
break whilst the person experiencing memory-related problems enjoys 
chatting to others and taking part in group activities.  The Monday 
session runs 2.00 - 4.00pm and includes light refreshments, and the 
Friday session runs 1.30 - 4.30pm and includes an afternoon tea.  If 
you, or a family member, have a diagnosis of dementia you can find out 
more about the help and support that Age UK Milton Keynes provides 
by calling 01908 550700 or why not visit their website.

 www.ageukmiltonkeynes.org.uk
Registered charity 1079773 Peartree Memory Café
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Campbell Park Parish Council

Four Bridges Festival 2019
After the success of last 
year’s Festival on Oldbrook 
Green, on 13th July we 
held the second Four 
Bridges Family Festival.  
The Festival, hosted jointly 
by Campbell Park Parish 
Council and Woughton 
Community Council, was 
held in Coffee Hall this year.

Councillors and staff from both 
Councils were on site bright and 
early to transform the Two Halls 
Park into a fabulous Festival 
venue.

We welcomed a wide variety 
of community fundraising and 
information stalls, helped this year 
by the provision of pre-erected 
market style stalls for their use.  

The children were spoilt for 
choice with circus skills, bouncy 
castles, face painters, craft 
activities, entertainers, selection 
of inflatables, a variety of games 
as well as visits from a Fire Engine 
and Police van that the children 
could have a look around.  All the 
activities were free of charge, 
making it a wonderful family 
afternoon that everyone enjoyed.
We had live music and 
entertainment throughout the 
afternoon.  
 
Even though this year we hosted 
the event outside of our Parish 
and across the boundary in 
Woughton Parish, we spoke to a 
number of Campbell Park Parish 
residents during the event, who 
did not live near enough to walk 
to the Festival this time, and had 
made use of Robbie the Train that 
was provided to transport visitors 
from the car parking at Woughton 
Leisure Centre to the Festival.
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SSAFA, the Armed Forces charity, has been providing lifelong support 

to our Forces and their families since 1885.  We support the person 

behind the uniform; any time they need us, in any way they need us, for 

as long as they need us.  Every year, SSAFA helps more than 73,000 

people from the Forces family get back on their feet; those currently 

serving, reserves, veterans and their families. No one’s service is ever 

forgotten. We give hope, help and personal support for as long as it 

takes to get that person’s life back to where they want it to be.

HOW WE HELP
At SSAFA Milton Keynes, we have a team of trained volunteer 

caseworkers who provide personalised, face-to-face support to those 

in need within the local area. Our volunteers work with each person to 

find out exactly what they need. Once we’ve assessed what is required, 

we’ll help the individual or family access the required assistance. They 

may just need someone to listen. More often than not, we put them in 

touch with the support services they need to help them get their lives 

back on track. Whether it’s financial, practical or emotional, we provide 

the right kind of support – ensuring independence and dignity are 

protected at all times.

LAST 
TECH & TEA EVENT 

FOR 2019
Don’t forget to join us for the last Tech & 

Tea event for this year at Willen Pavilion on 
Tuesday 29th October, 10am-1pm

These drop-in training sessions are free of 
charge.  So if you have any questions about 
using your tablet, laptop or mobile phone 

come along and see us and we’ll be happy to 
help you and you can have a free cup of tea 

and piece of cake at the same time!

We have already held sessions this year 
in Fishermead, Woolstone, Oldbrook and 
Springfield and have had a number of 
residents who have attended and been 

grateful for the free support and 
advice on offer.

For more information or advice please contact SSAFA Milton Keynes

Tel:  01908 217181
Email:  miltonkeynes.division@ssafa.org.uk
Website www.ssafa.org.uk
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Parish Picnics
Campbell Park Parish Council

Each Picnic and Play event had lots on offer 
with a bouncy castle, craft activities, a reptile 
roadshow with lots of creatures to meet and 
our lovely face painter who always amazes us 
with her face painting creations. Of course, 
we also had our children’s entertainer Mr 
Bubbles, who provided lots of fun for the 
children, particularly wonderful were the water 
balloons on the very hot sunny days!  We also 
had lots of drinks, cakes, fruit and treats for 
everyone.  Everyone could come along a join 
in as everything on offer was free of charge.  
The picnics were all very well attended and 
we received some lovely feedback and 
appreciation for the events.

Unfortunately, the Picnic at Fishermead was 
hindered by rain, but we still had fun with 
activities under the gazebos and made the 
most of the dry spells to get the reptiles
out to meet us.  We were also joined by 
Pebbles Children’s Centre who kindly
provided some soft play and toys for 
the babies and toddlers..

If you have any feedback about 
these Picnics, we would love to 
hear your views. Please email 
admin@campbell-park.gov.uk

and summer events
During the school’s summer holiday, Campbell Park 
Parish Council held a Picnic and Play 
event in Woolstone, Willen and Fishermead.



KID’S CORNER
My Pet Cat:
I have a pet cat that chases fat rats
One day I took that to the cave and then we saw a big bat
And then my cat started to chase a fat rat
Oh No! my cat and the bat fought each other
The cat won and the bat flew away
Finally, my cat got the rat Yousuf, Age 6. Year 1.

Do you remember Dan Fox? He is staying with The Badger Boys on 
John’s barge. He wakes up very early and takes a walk along the 
towpath. He starts to look around and thinks to himself, “This path 
needs some looking after”, some naughty people have just left all 
their picnic rubbish in the bushes. Well quite a few people have 
been uncaring, so Mr Fox got on his Foxphone and rang Mrs Cilla 
Comfy Cat. Now Cilla has a tidy up business and she has 3 bunny 
cleaners that work for her. The Bunny cleaners are, JW, Jojo, and 
Evee. They just love to do a good clean, so the towpath is right up 
their street.
Mr Fox told Cilla Comfy Cat, and Cilla got the Bunny cleaners on to 
it that very day.
Cilla picked up the Bunnies in her cat van with her mops, brooms 
and black bags, and they got to work straight away.
Mitch and John were very impressed with how fast the Bunnies 
could work, so John decided to give the Bunnies a party so they 
could meet all the other animals that live by the canal.
Now Cilla Comfy Cat looks just as she sounds, she has a big fluffy 
chestnut coat, very chubby cheeks and her whiskers are curled 
up until she sees a rat and then they unroll into long fine needles, 
her paws have claws that go…PING-PING-PONG-PING WOW!!! You 
would not want a scratch from them!!!
Next time I will tell you all about The Bunnies.
If you see them when you are out, say hello, they will be happy to 
talk to you. Until next time!

ADVENTURES

Hello Children,
Well it seems a long time since the summer holidays, 
I hope you all had lots of fun with the late sunny 
evenings and that you played in your play areas. 
Anyway, half term is not long now and you can go 
for Autumn walks, maybe with your family. You could 
collect some acorns, conkers or pinecones if you are 
lucky enough to find any. If you are lucky enough to 
find some golden leaves too, you could make up a 
nature box with the things you find. Or maybe your 
parents will let you put them on a window sill in your 
home. If you do, why not send Kid’s Corner a photo for 
us to put into the next Homeground.

Now when it gets a bit colder can you help to feed the 
birds, and put out a bowl of water and some crusts 
of bread if you can, again this is a good photo if you 
manage to catch them in it!

Halloween is coming and we have a tea party at the 
Springfield Centre next to the shop on Saturday 26th 
October 2pm-4pm. It is Fancy Dress and everything is 
free. Come and say “Hello” if you see me.

Just send in a letter, poem or drawing to Kid’s Corner. 
(address on page 2) If your entry goes into the next 
Homeground magazine you will win a prize, so get 
your felt pens out! 

We also have Nature Watch. This is fun. Send a photo 
of something you have seen when you are out playing 
or walking with Mum and Dad. It could be a rainbow, 
a mushroom, a bird, it is endless. This could win you a 
prize too.  So there are lots and lots of ways to get into 
our magazine.

Keep safe, look after younger children if you are out 
without a grown up.

Remember Stranger Danger

Until next time
Cllr Penny.    

P.S: If you send anything into Kid’s Corner we need to 
know your name,  address, your age, and what school 
you go to, or we cannot send you your prize.

1 4 .                                            THE MAGAZINE FROM  C a m p b e l l  P a r k  P a r i s h  C o u n c i l    

THE BADGER BOYS

Hello from Mitch, John and Daniel 
If you see them when you are out, say hello, 
they will be happy to talk to you.   

Daniel MitchJohn

I Went To Candyland:

I went to Candyland
And I got a yummy band
It was blue
And it gave me a clue
When I entered the door
The gatekeeper said
“Which part of the body loves the bed?”
I replied “Head”
He sat on the floor and told me to go through the 2nd door
Then I saw a candy cane and a rainbow
It was yummy so I saved some for Mummy, and for my Dad 
so he doesn’t get sad
In the car I ate a chocolate bar
What a long day
I say! 



Campbell Park Parish Council have awarded the following grants:

Secklow Sounds were awarded £1000 towards their ‘Reach MK’ Project.
Frank Howe Court were awarded £1000 towards the cost of their Armchair Aerobics 
sessions.  These sessions are open to the wider community and new participants would be very 
welcome.  Please contact Frank Howe Court for more information.
Willows School & Early Years were awarded £800 towards their Film Club and Summer 
fun day projects (non-curriculum based)

We have received some wonderful feedback from the following grant recipients:
Make Lunch MK were awarded £1000 in April 2018  – following the grant award they were 
able to serve 1302 meals and open sessions at Jubilee Wood school during the school holiday.  
They have now changed their model of getting food to the most hungry children and launched St 
Marks Meal early in 2019.

Grants
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Woolstone
Holy Trinity Church
www.woughton.org

The Cross Keys
www.crosskeysmiltonkeynes.co.uk
Quiz night every Tuesday 8 pm

The Barge Inn
www.vintageinns.co.uk

Springfield Community Centre
www.campbell-park.org.uk

Springfield Initiative Youth Club

Orchard Academy
www.orchardacademymk.co.uk
Years 3 to 6

Shepherdswell Academy
www.shepherdswellacademy.co.uk
Reception to Year 2

Autumn Half-term 28/10/19 -01/11/19
Christmas Break 20/12/19 - 3/1/20
February Half-term 17/2/20

Round and About Our Parish
W I L L E N
Willen Church
For service and event information www.willenchurch.org.uk

Willen Pavilion
For information on users or to book the pavilion contact 
www.willenpavilion.co.uk

Willen School
www.willenprimary.com
Reception to year 6

Autumn half term 28/10/19 to 1/11/19
Christmas Break 20/12/19 - 3/1/20
February Half-term 17/2/20

The Ship Ashore
www.emberinns.co.uk
Quiz night - Tuesdays and Sundays 9pm

W O O L S T O N E

F I S H E R M E A D
Trinity Centre
For information and events, go to 
www.fishermeadtrinitycentre.org.uk

Keeping Kids Off The Streets Boxing Sessions (Trinity Centre)
info@keepingkidsoffthestreets.co.uk

Jubilee Wood School
www.jubileewood.milton-keynes.sch.uk
Nursery to Year 6

Autumn Half-term 28/10/19 -01/11/19
Christmas Break 20/12/19 - 6/1/20
February Half-term 17/2/20

Islamic Centre
For information and events go to www.slmcfmk.org.uk 

S P R I N G F I E L D

Oldbrook Centre   
www.campbell-park.org.uk

Milton Keynes Christian Centre  
www.mkcc.org.uk

The Cricketers
www.greeneking-pubs.co.uk
Quiz Night - last Thursday of the month 9pm
Bingo every Tuesday 1 pm

Oldbrook First School
www.oldbrookschool.co.uk
Reception to Year 2

Autumn Half-term 28/10/19 - 01/11/19
Christmas Break 20/12/19 - 3/1/20
February Half-term 17/2/20

Military Breakfast Clubs 
Milton Keynes Armed Forces & Veterans Breakfast Clubs
Every Saturday at 10.00
at Captian Ridleys Bletchley MK2 2ED

Milton Keynes Armed Forces & Veteran’s Breakfast Club 
First Saturday of the month at 09.30
The Harvester Foxmilne MK15 9OS

O L D B R O O K
Woolstone Community Centre
woolstonecommunitycentre@
outlook.com




